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Parent Bulletin Friday 21 October 2022

*¥* GCSE results update ***

Our progress 8 figure, announced by the government on Thurs 20th October for 2022 Exam Results, has
provisionally been given as +0.43 (before late results and appeals). This shows we ensure our students achieve
significantly better across all their subjects than all other students nationally and we are ranked 4th in Hampshire by
this measure. More information on results is on our website here.

Weleome!

Hello, and welcome to this week's edition of the Wildern Weekly! My name
is Mrs Thomas and my role as Senior Lead for Pastoral, Wellbeing and
Intervention enables me to oversee the Pastoral Team at Wildern alongside
Mr Chance, Deputy Head for Pastoral.

| am passionate about supporting our amazing students through the
challenges that they may face throughout their time at secondary school
and | am constantly seeking new ways to do this. | am incredibly lucky at
how varied my role is at Wildern and a particular aspect that | love is leading
on the Year 6 Transition to Wildern. From my initial visits to each primary
school, where | field questions and ease any worries, to the moment they
walk into Wildern, looking smart in their new uniform to begin their journey
with us. To be involved in this significant step in our students' lives is a
wonderful experience.

| have completed Senior Mental Health Lead training and all students will have heard me in talk in assembly about
the importance of well-being and positive mental health. | am determined to promote and raise awareness of this
key issue in the lives of our young people and help them to develop the skills they need to navigate this now and
later on in their lives.

| am also raising awareness to stamp out bullying behaviours in school. You will have already received information
about the United Against Bullying Campaign we are running as well as our new Anti Bullying Ambassador scheme.
Through both of these schemes we hope to equip our students and staff with the tools they need to tackle bullying
behaviour to create a safer, kinder school community and working with students to create a positive culture in
school is essential.

| meet regularly with our local Police to raise awareness of local issues educate our students around these in order to
help them make positive decisions and keep themselves safe. Our links with King Community Church, No Limits,
Barnardo's and Fit4Life continue to flourish and as a result they are all able to offer our students bespoke
interventions and support when needed, which can be integral to their personal success. In school, we have created
the Wildem Wellbeing Hub on our website where our students can access a vast amount of external support. There
is also the #ineedsupport form where students can tell us they need support easily without having to find an adult.
In addition, student voice is very important to us and our #mywildem form is where they can share their ideas
about how they feel we can improve. Ultimately Wildern is their school and we need to work alongside them to
make it the best experience for them it can be.

If there is ever a need to talk to us about your child's wellbeing or mental health please do contact your child's tutor
or Student Services in the first instance. We care and we are here to help.
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Wildern Weekly feedback

® Yes

@ Sometimes (please give more info
below)
No

helpful and showed that the overwhelming majority of parents who
responded feel the Wildern Weekly has improved the way we are
communicating with you. Individual comments also gave us some great
information regarding the sections of this bulletin that are most helpful and
how we can improve this further which we have begun to implement.

Thank you to everyone who answered our plea for feedback; this was really !

'Meeting me' conversations

Across two days at the start of the year all tutors met with their tutees and
parents as part of our 'meeting me' conversations. These were designed to
support the tutor/tutee relationship, allowing time for staff to get to know
their students, helping students to share any worries or concerns they had
with their tutor and for us to take steps to support them with these.

We would love your feedback on these to help with future planning. Please
complete this short survey.
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Date Activity Year Groups
Wednesday 19 - Friday | School production: Mary Poppins All years
21 October
Monday 24 - Friday 28 Half Term All years
October
Monday 31 October Week B All years
Monday 31 October 5t Giles workshop Year 8
Monday 31 October - Rotary Shoebox Appeal Collection All Years
Friday 4 November (Monday: Yr 11, Tuesday: Yr 10,

Wednesday: Yr 9, Thursday: Yr 8, Friday: Yr 7)
Tuesday 1 - Friday 11 Practice exams Year 11
November
Thursday 3 Movember MNatalie Gray music performance & wellbeing Year 9

event
Thursday 3 Movember Meet the tutor evening Year 7
Monday 7 November Week A All years
Thursday 10 November | WINK: Love of languages All years
Thursday 10 November | KS4 Acoustic night Year 9, 10 & 11
Friday 11 November Science Trip - Marwell Zoo Year 10
Monday 14 November Week B All years
Monday 14 November Vocal workshop Year 8
Tuesday 15 Movember | Vocal workshop Year 7

#@\. Year 7 WINK event and Year 7 Tutor evenin
~ Join us on Thursday 3rd November to meet your child’s tutor.
;ﬁ'ﬁg}ﬁ Appointments can be made via the Insight App. On the evening we
will also have the following programme of events available to you
wildernschoc
Presentation

“Welcome to Year 7° - a face to face presentation with Mr Clissold,
your child’s Director of Progress and Achievement - The School Hall at 5:00pm or
b6:30pm

‘Supporting Your Child with Reading’ - a 20 minute workshop with Mrs Slater in the
LRC at 4:30pm, 5:30pm or 7pm

Drop in workshops/support

Berween Spm and Fpm we have a number of drop in sessions
available. Please come and meet the team:

Curriculum Drop ins LRC (Block 2)
(classrooms 915 and 916) W will have pur team
Please drop in any time between S5pm and 7pm to talk to of student librarians on
some of our subject leaders about the KS3 curriculum, self hand in the LRC at any
study and the best ways to support your child's progress: time to show you
around and answer any
Maths and Science - 916 (off the Piazza) guestions you may have
English and MFL - 915 off the Piazza) about the school library.

o
“wgf S5choois and Calleges Programme: EdTech (clasﬁrﬂﬂm 914}

If you or your child have any questions about EdTech, using Google Classrooms or the
Insight App, Mr Walmsley and his team are on hand to answer any of your guestions and
provide demonstrations. Drop in between 5pm and 7pm to 914 (can be found off the
back of the piazza).

Tea and coffee will be available from the LRC.

We hope to see you there.
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Letter from Mrs Oakley

Attendance letter

WINK: Love languages (in person, 10 November)

Hosts for Germman Exchange visit

Meeting me feedback fom - please let us know your views on these

English trip to the Globe English study sessions
There are no letters for Year 8 Practice Exams info letter,
Timetable and Study room info
How to support your child with revision

There are no letters for Year 9

Reminders

All Years
Rotary Shoebox appeal - information here
United Against Bullying
Christmas celebration concert
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Year7
Year 7 Meet the tutor evening; Please book your appointment for this via the INSIGHT Parent App
Year 7 vocal workshop - year 7 gospel vocal workshops taking place on Tuesday 15th November. You can book (free)
tickets to see your child perform what they have learnt during this day on The Little Box Office:
https://thelittleboxoffice.com/wildemschool To give permission for your child to attend the concert, please sign
the consent via parent pay. The concert will take place at 3.30pm-4.30pm in the hall.

St Giles workshop - Monday 31 October

Year 8 vocal workshop - year 8 gospel vocal workshops taking place on Monday 14th November. You can book (free)
tickets to see your child perform what they have learnt during this day on The Little Box Office:
https://thelittleboxoffice.com/wildemschool To give permission for your child to attend the concert, please sign
them up via parent pay. The concert will take place at 3.30pm-4.30pmiin the hall.

There are no reminders for Year 9

English - Macbeth performance

Experience of a Workplace: A reminder that completed placement forms should be handed to Mrs O'Leary in the
Careers Office (Block 2) by the end of November. Please email careers@wildem.org if you have any queries.

The original letter and placement form can be found here.

Virtual WINK - Preparing for exams

GCSE Exams booklet information letter and GCSE Exams booklet

Prom information letter

ESPs will not be taking place during the exam period and will restart on Monday 14 November

Now that the clocks have gone back and it’s getting
darker earlier on, it’s more important than ever to make
sure you can be seen when you re out and about near roads.

There are loads of ways to be seen and stay safer
- so check over the page for some fop tips!

@ 1ot Food Mo

Mozzarella chilli dogs with sauté

Monday Arrabiata pasta with garlic bread potatoes

Tuesday Mac ‘n’ cheese with garlic bread Sweet chilli chicken with rice

Roast of the day, with roast potatoes

Wednesday and vegetables Cheeseburger pizza
Thursday Curry of the day with rice and naan Bacon burger with fries
bread
Friday Fish of the day BEBQ Chicken burger with dirty fries

* correctat time of sending, but may be subject to change
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Literacy across the school

My name is Mrs Slater and | am privileged to be the Whole School Literacy Coordinator here at Wildern. We have a
proud history of positively promoting literacy across the school, recognising that strong literacy skills lead to wider
success across all subjects, as well as positive life chances in the future.

So far this year we have seen the following literacy events take place:

e The successful Summer Reading Projects completed by years 7 and 9 on Ele Fountain's novels Lost and Melt
Reading Ambassadors launched - a student led mentoring programme designed to develop articulation in
reading for students in year7

* The KS3 book club with Mrs Searle (Mondays 3-4pm LRC)

The KS4 book club with Mrs Quick (Tuesdays 3-4pm Dart)
* The tutor literacy sessions specifically designed for your child’s age appropriate literacy needs:
o Years 7 and 8 — Word of the Week/Silent Reading
o Years 9 and 10 — Word of the Week/Genre of the Month
o Year 11— Word of the Week and Literacy Exam Quizzes
* The launch of Millionaire Readers across years 7-11
® OurLRC seasonal competition “Haunting Hooks” across 7-11

You can see more about these events and what is coming up in our Library newsletter. Looking ahead, we have our
next LRC competition “Book in a Bauble” and we will be celebrating World Book Day in March 2023.

WE ARE OPEN EVERYDAY FROM SAM-4PM TO
EVERYONE. YOU ARE WELCOME TO COME IN
BEFORE AND AFTER SCHOOL, AND DURING
BREAK AND LUNCHTIMES TO COMPLETE
HOMEWORK, STUDY, RETURN AND RESERUE
BOOKS, READ QUIETLY AND

PRINT WORK FROM THE COMPUTERS, WE ALSO
SELL STATIONERY!

THE LRC IS A GREAT PLACE TO REVISE IF YOU HAUE
EXAMS COMING UP. THERE ARE LOTS OF REVISION
GUIDES FOR ALL SUBJECTS AND THE COMPUTERS
ARE A GREAT TOOL TO PRINT OFF PAST PAPERS.

Millionaire Readers (7-11)

We have launched Millionaire Readers which is an initiative whereby
students are encouraged to read 25 texts or more across the school to
achieve millionaire status. The average secondary reading book has
approximately 40,000 words, so 25 of these would roughly reach a million
words read.

The expectation is that all students will have reading material on them in
order to take part in tutor activities, LRC sessions for English and are actively
reading a range of fiction and non-fiction text types to support their wider
academic studies.

All students need to do, is collect a tracker from the LRC, complete the titles of the books read and hand this in at
the end of the year to our school librarian Mrs Searle, or Mrs Slaterin 901 to achieve point for their house,
certificates and prizes.

Please encourage your child to take part and read widely. It is well documented that students that read regularly and
around their subjects are more likely to achieve top grades (7-9) at the end of year 11.

If you have any questions or feedback regarding whole school literacy, please feel free to contact Mrs Slaterand |
would be delighted to hear from you. Additionally, please visit the LRC section of our website to see lists of
suggested reading for your child.

Date Sport Opposition Year Groups Result

17 October | U14 girls football Bourne Community 7and 8 Cancelled
College

17 October | Year B boys football | Redbridge School 8 Cancelled

17 October | U15 Girls football St George's Catholic 9 7-0 win
College

18 October | Year 9 boys football | Bitterne Park School 9 3-2 loss

18 October | U14 Netball St Anne’s School 9 4-1 loss
Bitterne Park 3-0 win

19 October | Year 10 boys football | Wyvern School 10 5-4 loss on

penalties

20 October | Year 8 boys football | Oasis Academy 8 3-0 win
Sholing

20 October | Year 7 boys football | Bayhouse School 7 13-2 win
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Date Sport Opposition Year Groups
2 Movember Year 7 Boys Football | Kennet School 7
2 Movember Year 8 Boys Rugby Wyvern School ]
2 Movember U13 Girls football Felpham School ]
4 November Year 10 boys football | 5t George's Catholic College 10
4 November U14 Girls football Bourne Academy 9
7 November Year 9 Boys football | Woodlands School 9

* all fixtures correct at time of sending, but may be subject to change
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Duke of Edinburgh opportunity - Years 9 and 10

BRONZE

We are launching the Bronze Duke of Edinburgh Award to students in Year 9 and 10.

If your child is interested in completing their DofE award, they should complete this
google form before Wednesday 2nd November:

https://forms.gle/qwwmyuYfTuaCe66PA

Our first Meeting will be after school on Monday 7th November, introducing students
to the programme and giving them an outline of the skills they will be learning.

A letter will be sent out in the Wildern Weekly with additional information regarding
dates, costs and an outline of the DofE on 4th November.

Click here for more information on Bronze award

Extra-Curricular activities

Please see our updated clubs for the second half of the Autumn term. Focus groups have now launched as well.
More details can be found on our website using the button below. The library is always available to students after

school as well.
Autumn 2022 Extra Curricular Timetable
(]
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What Parents Need to Know about Sendit

Sendit is an add-on to Snapchat, not a standalone app: it requires users to have an active Snapchat account, which
they then connect to Sendit. It's important that trusted adults realise, therefore, that any risks associated with
Snapchat also affect children using Sendit. Within the app, people play question games like ‘Truth or Dare’ and
‘Never Have | Ever': users select a question to share on their Snapchat story for their friends to reply to. All
responses are anonymous, although — for paying subscribers — Sendit reveals hints about who sent which
messages.

In the guide, you'll find tips on a number of potential risks such as bullying, harassment and grooming.
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https://www.wildern.org/information/year-11-exam-results/
https://eur01.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=http%3A%2F%2Fx8zj5.mjt.lu%2Flnk%2FAMAAANFHrQEAAAANCHYAAAJV4ecAAAABBbUAAQ3-ABevcgBjLY_wh2dB355yS6q7i7bFnAsv1wAXNZc%2F1%2Fuediwl4zeT9o5xEUD4Onyw%2FaHR0cHM6Ly93d3cud2lsZGVybi5vcmcvbWVudGFsLWhlYWx0aC1hbmQtd2VsbGJlaW5nLw&data=05%7C01%7CA.Thomas%40thornden.hants.sch.uk%7Ce5b8037af48e48d61a8808daabb179ff%7C46d8e6985b1844179300eee0450e3ee2%7C0%7C0%7C638011075990755923%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D%7C3000%7C%7C%7C&sdata=Nj3QygnG6MaPiDJZt%2BsWTleW2kByo9V%2FYyI3MDWj96A%3D&reserved=0
https://eur01.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=http%3A%2F%2Fx8zj5.mjt.lu%2Flnk%2FAMAAANFHrQEAAAANCHYAAAJV4ecAAAABBbUAAQ3-ABevcgBjLY_wh2dB355yS6q7i7bFnAsv1wAXNZc%2F2%2FZjD17pvbiLcrbZcmMkKkYg%2FaHR0cHM6Ly9kb2NzLmdvb2dsZS5jb20vZm9ybXMvZC9lLzFGQUlwUUxTY3c2eXBVRWNtcDVwZWM4VmRDdTV1UU91d2g5N0RmLWVZLVN0SkpwdXRZbW5TaXFnL3ZpZXdmb3JtP3ZjPTAmYz0wJnc9MSZmbHI9MA&data=05%7C01%7CA.Thomas%40thornden.hants.sch.uk%7Ce5b8037af48e48d61a8808daabb179ff%7C46d8e6985b1844179300eee0450e3ee2%7C0%7C0%7C638011075990755923%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D%7C3000%7C%7C%7C&sdata=pElcB%2BIno8XXIlEysGBGswhWTJLMl6Pg3zi%2BurJ%2BMb8%3D&reserved=0
https://eur01.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=http%3A%2F%2Fx8zj5.mjt.lu%2Flnk%2FAMAAANFHrQEAAAANCHYAAAJV4ecAAAABBbUAAQ3-ABevcgBjLY_wh2dB355yS6q7i7bFnAsv1wAXNZc%2F3%2FaHFI8NZCICWksd8HjeryHg%2FaHR0cHM6Ly9kb2NzLmdvb2dsZS5jb20vZm9ybXMvZC9lLzFGQUlwUUxTZWl6Y3ZBbW1PRFhicnY0M1E4UFpKZEZvcEJvb2VTUWVJdTM5NnoxTzNhZUEtbjhnL3ZpZXdmb3Jt&data=05%7C01%7CA.Thomas%40thornden.hants.sch.uk%7Ce5b8037af48e48d61a8808daabb179ff%7C46d8e6985b1844179300eee0450e3ee2%7C0%7C0%7C638011075990755923%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D%7C3000%7C%7C%7C&sdata=gy9gGzjNFBAIWdoNUd3534vv1gLsdds6EMbNN%2BVAI7M%3D&reserved=0
https://www.facebook.com/everystudentmatterseverymomentcounts
https://twitter.com/wildernschool
https://instagram.com/wildern_school
https://www.youtube.com/channel/UCZQwZqcBc6Xbk7Q-a1h915A/videos
https://www.tiktok.com/@wildernacademytrust
mailto:wildern@wildern.org
https://forms.gle/dGECJdHjv3pynoTg8
https://forms.gle/dGECJdHjv3pynoTg8
https://www.wildern.org/news/latest-news/october-half-term-letter-from-mrs-oakley/
https://www.wildern.org/assets/Uploads/WPP-Attendance-Letter.pdf?
https://www.wildern.org/assets/Uploads/WINK-MFL-Love-Languages.pdf?
https://www.wildern.org/assets/Uploads/TMR-German-Exchange-Letter-Host-families-9-19-July-2023.pdf?
https://forms.gle/dGECJdHjv3pynoTg8
https://www.wildern.org/assets/Uploads/Shakespeares-Globe-The-Tempest-Y7.pdf?
https://www.wildern.org/assets/Uploads/BGR-Study-sessions-letter-to-parents.pdf?
http://x8zj5.mjt.lu/lnk/AXIAAABVbBAAAAANRgwAAAJS5CwAAAABBbUAAQ3-ABevcgBjQBFK8oGI8GuxRjuNuuMCNMjanwAXNZc/15/0Gao8gbFp5rxvGqCk3KIdQ/aHR0cHM6Ly93d3cud2lsZGVybi5vcmcvYXNzZXRzL1VwbG9hZHMvWXIxMS1QcmFjdGlzZS1leGFtcy1Ob3YtMjAyMi5wZGY_
http://x8zj5.mjt.lu/lnk/AXIAAABVbBAAAAANRgwAAAJS5CwAAAABBbUAAQ3-ABevcgBjQBFK8oGI8GuxRjuNuuMCNMjanwAXNZc/16/onPEn4QUo--ZN0zW6_RPfQ/aHR0cHM6Ly93d3cud2lsZGVybi5vcmcvYXNzZXRzL1VwbG9hZHMvWXIxMS1QcmFjdGljZS1FeGFtLVRpbWV0YWJsZS0xc3QtMTR0aC1Ob3YtMjAyMi5wZGY
https://www.wildern.org/assets/Uploads/Student-Version-Y11-study-room-timetable-Nov-23.pdf
https://www.wildern.org/assets/Uploads/Top-tips-for-supporting-your-child-with-revision.docx.pdf
https://docs.google.com/presentation/d/1aFLpP99Hv5bliBa_LD00jL_ln_fVzmXCPchR5VY24qU/edit%23slide=id.g16450946f54_0_0
https://www.wildern.org/assets/Uploads/KAT-Parent-Consent-Form-and-Data-Privacy-Notice-Oct-2023.pdf
https://www.wildern.org/assets/Uploads/ECT-Christmas-CONCERT-LETTER-2022.pdf
https://www.wildern.org/assets/Uploads/ECT-Year-7-Vocal-Workshops-Concert-Nov-22.pdf
https://thelittleboxoffice.com/wildernschool
https://www.wildern.org/assets/Uploads/Giles-Letter-to-parents-31.10.22.pdf
https://www.wildern.org/assets/Uploads/ECT-Year-8-Vocal-Workshops-Concert-22.pdf
https://thelittleboxoffice.com/wildernschool
https://www.wildern.org/assets/Uploads/Box-Clever-letter-to-parents-Year-10-Oct-22.pdf
mailto:careers@wildern.org?subject=Experience%20of%20a%20Workplace
https://www.wildern.org/assets/Uploads/AMENDED-EOW-Letter-July-2022.pdf?
https://www.wildern.org/assets/Uploads/EOW-Placement-form-July-2022.pdf?
https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=oej-yIyzwCg&feature=youtu.be
https://www.wildern.org/assets/Uploads/AMW-Yr11-Practise-exams-Nov-2022-link-swappped.pdf?
https://www.wildern.org/assets/Uploads/exam-booklet-2023.pdf
https://www.wildern.org/assets/Uploads/First-Prom-Letter-OCT-2022.pdf
https://myjourneyhampshire.com/education/primary-schools-in-hampshire/events-and-challenges/walktober/
https://www.wildern.org/assets/Uploads/LRC-Newsletter-Autumn-2022.pdf
https://www.wildern.org/assets/Uploads/LRC-Newsletter-Autumn-2022.pdf
https://www.wildern.org/news/lrc-newsletters/
https://forms.gle/qwwmyuYfTuaCe66PA
https://docs.google.com/presentation/d/1WHMjgqe3w1XwmSziV87KABi1ALKagLGSXSb9o5RbjVQ/edit?usp=sharing
https://www.wildern.org/teaching-and-learning/extra-curricular/
https://www.designedwithbee.com/?utm_source=editor&utm_medium=bee_pro&utm_campaign=free_footer_link
https://www.designedwithbee.com/?utm_source=editor&utm_medium=bee_pro&utm_campaign=free_footer_link

